
   

 

 

 

 

NELSON RESOURCE MANAGEMENT PLAN 

PUBLIC NOTICE OF SUMMARY OF NEW DECISIONS REQUESTED AND FURTHER SUBMISSIONS 

INVITED ON ADDITIONAL LATE SUBMISSION POINTS ON PROPOSED PLAN CHANGE 29 

Clause 7(1), First Schedule, Resource Management Act 1991 (RMA) 

Nelson City Council (NCC) gives notice as of 8 March 2024 that a Summary of Decisions Requested for two late submissions 

received on 8 February 2024 and 4 March 2024 to proposed Plan Change 29 (Housing & Hazards) to the operative Nelson Resource 

Management Plan is available for inspection at the following locations: 

• Nelson City Council Customer Service Centre, Civic House, 110 Trafalgar Street, Nelson (hard copy also available) 

• Elma Turner Library, Halifax Street, Nelson 

• Nightingale Library Memorial, Tāhunanui 

• Stoke Library, Putaitai Street, Stoke (hard copy also available)  

• Online: shape.nelson.govt.nz/plan-change-29  

The original submissions are also available to view in full at shape.nelson.govt.nz/plan-change-29/submissions-library.  

Further submissions  

Further submissions are now invited in support of, or in opposition to, the two late submissions (948 and 949) received. Any person 

representing a relevant aspect of the public interest, or who has a greater interest than the general public, can make a further 

submission on submissions 948 and 949. Please note that a further submission cannot extend the scope of an original submission, it 

can only support or oppose the original submission. Further submissions on submissions 948 and 949 must be made in the 

prescribed form and can be lodged electronically by using the online submission form at shape.nelson.govt.nz/plan-change-29.    

If you are unable to submit online, further submissions on submissions 948 and 949 can be made by downloading and printing a 

further submission form from the NCC website, or forms can be collected from Council libraries and Customer Service Centre. 

Hardcopy further submissions may be hand delivered or couriered to Ground Floor, Civic House, 110 Trafalgar St, Nelson 7010 or 

emailed to environmental.planning@ncc.govt.nz. 

Extension of a time limit under section 37(1)(a) of the Resource Management Act 1991 

The Chief Executive of Nelson City Council, acting under delegated authority has extended the time period for the lodgement of 

further submissions on submissions 948 and 949, under section 37(1)(a) of the Resource Management Act. The time period for 

lodgement of further submissions on submissions 948 and 949 is extended from a maximum of 10 working days to 20 working days, 

closing 5:00pm Tuesday 9 April 2024.  

Within five working days of a person or group making a further submission on submission 948 or 949, a copy of that further 

submission must be served on the person who made the original submission, in accordance with RMA legislation. Submission and 

contact details for the original submitters can be found online at shape.nelson.govt.nz/plan-change-29. 

 

Mandy Bishop 

Group Manager Environmental Management 

On behalf of Nelson City Council 

8 March 2024 
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